
ARGYLL AND BUTE COUNCIL COUNCIL 

FINANCIAL SERVICES 15 APRIL 2024 

UPDATE TO COUNCIL FUNDING FOR 2024-25 

  
1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 
1.1 This report provides information of additional funding for financial year 

2024-25 provided by the Scottish Government and as a result invites the 
Council to re-consider the previous decision in relation to Council Tax 
rates for 2024-25.  
 

1.2 
 
 
 
 

The key messages are: 

 The Council will get a share of £147m that the Scottish Government 
has made available equivalent to a 5% net increase in Council Tax 
nationally (4.8% for Argyll and Bute Council).  Our share is £2.860m 
but is conditional on freezing Council Tax.  

 Confirmation has now been received that following the UK 
Government announcement on 6 March 2024 the Council will get a 
share of the £62.7m made available in response to COSLA’s 
lobbying position.  Our share is £1.100m but is conditional on 
freezing Council Tax.  

 Following a meeting that the former Council Leader had with the 
Deputy First Minister on 23 January 2024, Mairi McAllan, Cabinet 
Secretary for Wellbeing Economy, Net Zero and Energy wrote to the 
Leader on 18 March 2024 confirming that Argyll and Bute Council will 
receive an additional £2.3m of funding for 2024-25 as a contribution 
towards the additional costs to tackle the impact of the severe 
weather we faced in October last year. 

 This gives a potential additional income of £6.260m, some of which is 
conditional on freezing Council Tax.  

 The former Council Leader advised all Members by email on 19 
March 2024 that a special Council meeting would be called where he 
would be recommending freezing Council Tax for 2024-25.   
 

1.3 In order that any reversal of the previously agreed Council Tax increase 
does not affect future years budget gaps, it is recommended that Council 
agree, in principle, to a Council Tax increase of at least 7% in 2025-26.   
 

1.4 The re-running of the Council Tax annual billing is estimated to cost up 
to £80,000.   
  

1.5 Any change to the level of Council Tax, will not alter the previous 
Council decision made in November 2023 in respect of the double 
charge on second homes.  Officers have already received in excess 700 
representations and as such it may be prudent to adjust the anticipated 
income levels, closely monitor the position and report back to Members 
later in the financial year.  



    





4.1 The budget pack presented to the Council’s budget meeting on 22 
February 2024 advised that the Scottish Government draft budget for 
2024-25 made available £144m to fund a freeze in Council Tax across 
each of Scotland’s 32 local authorities.   The quantum of funding was 
subsequently updated to £147m and the share for Argyll and Bute 
Council is £2.860m.  The funding is equivalent to a 5% net increase in 
Council Tax nationally (4.8% for Argyll and Bute Council) and will only 
be paid to the local authorities who agree to freeze Council Tax.  
 

4.2 On the evening of 21 February 2024, the night before our Council 
budget meeting, I advised all Members that a letter had been received 
from the Deputy First Minister which made further funding commitments 
to local authorities reflecting COSLA’s position that the General 
Revenue Grant for 2024-25 was £62.7m lower than last year.  The 
additional funding consisted of a £45m pass through of consequentials 
from the UK Government’s recent announcement of additional funding 
in England, subject to the overall funding position improving following 
the UK Spring Budget on 6 March and an additional £17.7m from the 
Scottish Government, which was also subject to the UK Spring Budget 
on 6 March.  At the Council meeting on 22 February, I advised Council 
that the funding could not be considered as part of any budget 
proposals as it was dependant on the UK Spring Budget.   
 

4.3 Also on 21 February 2024, we were advised of an increase to the 
Islands Cost of Living Fund of £4m.  Again, this was subject to the UK 
Spring Budget and our share was expected to be in the region of £600k.  



Bridge. At this point she agreed to continue the dialogue and to consider 
if there was any further way that the Scottish Government could help.  
 

4.6 The former Council Leader followed up on this meeting and on 18 
March 2024, a letter was received from Mairi McAllan MSP, Cabinet 
Secretary for Net Zero and Just Transition confirming that Argyll and 
Bute Council will receive an additional £2.3m of funding for 2024-25 as 
a contribution towards the additional costs to tackle the impact of the 
severe weather we faced in October last year.



this.  Refunds of any overpayment will be credited to each Council Tax 
account and the remaining payments adjusted. 
  

4.10 Any change to the level of Council Tax, will not alter the previous 
Council decision made in November 2023 in respect of the double 



  
4.12 As can be seen from the table above, should the Council agree to 

reverse the Council Tax increase and agree a Council Tax freeze, this 
will impact the future years budget estimates.  In order that the overall 
financial position doesn’t worsen from what was previously reported, it is 
recommended that Council agree, in principle, to a Council Tax increase 
of at least 7% in 2025-26.  To be faced with a budget gap of £7.232m in 
2025-26 (after accounting for a 3% Council Tax increase) would be an 
extremely challenging position and if the Council are minded to progress 
with the new LEIP school this will increase the budget gap further.  To 
protect some service cuts and be in a position to support new 
investment it is likely that an increased level of Council Tax will be 
required.  The table below summarises the change to the financial 
position previously reported when the budget was agreed on 22 
February 2024.   
 

 2024-25 
£000 

2025-26 
£000 

2026-27 
£000 

2027-28 
£000 

2028-29 
£000 
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